2021

英語

注 意

- 1. 試験時間は、11:00~11:50の50分です。
- 2. 問題は 1 から 5 まであります。
- 3. 解答用紙に、受験番号と氏名を書きなさい。
- 4. 解答はすべて解答用紙に書きなさい。
- 5. 先生の指示があるまで、問題用紙をあけてはいけません。
- 6. 問題についての質問はうけつけません。
- 7. 試験が終わったら、解答用紙を裏返しにしておきなさい。

-1

Ι	空所に入れるのに最	も適切	なものをア〜ニ	エから	1 つ選び、言	記号で答え	えなさい。
1	A: Excuse me, but	could y	ou tell me the	way to	o EMK bar	ık?	
	B: I'm sorry I'm a () here, too.				
	7 stranger	1	runner	ウ	guest	工	watcher
2	A : Ken, dinner is re	eady.					
	B : OK, I'm ().					
	ア having	イ	going	ウ	coming	工	eating
3	A : One cheeseburg	er and	a large coke p	olease.			
	B : Sure. For here	or to ()?				
	7 have	1	bring	ウ	take	工	go
4	A: Stop()	video ga	ames and do y	your ho	omework, J	ohn.	
4	A: Stop () : B: I've already don		ames and do y	your ho	omework, J	ohn.	
4		e it.					to play
4	B: I've already don	e it. イ	playing	ウ			to play
	B: I've already don	e it. イ). A	playing	ウ			to play
	B: I've already don play A: You look (B: I have a headach	e it. イ). A he.	playing	ウ at?	played	エ	
	B: I've already don play A: You look (B: I have a headach	e it. イ). A he. イ	playing Are you alrigh blue	ウ at? ウ	played	エ	cheerful
5	B: I've already don P play A: You look (B: I have a headach P happy This winter will be a	e it. イ). A he. イ	playing Are you alrigh blue urm, and so w	ウ at? ウ e will ł	played pale	エ) snov	cheerful
5	B: I've already don P play A: You look (B: I have a headach P happy This winter will be a	e it. / / he. / very wa	playing Are you alright blue arm, and so w few	ウ at? ウ e will b ウ	played pale nave (little	I) snow I	cheerful v.

Π	各組の英文の空所に共通して入る語を、下のア~カからそれぞれ1つずつ選び、記号で答えなさ
1	V' _o
8	Is this building really made () wood? If you take good care () the puppy, you can have it.
9	Please get back () time for dinner. Today is Saya's birthday. Ryota was () a hurry to catch the last train.
10	Please be quiet () a while. He is so careless, so he looks () his car key every morning.
	[アat イfor ウin エ of オ on カ to]

- 2 日本語の意味になるように[]内の語(句)を並べかえなさい。<u>解答は、[]内で2番目と4番目にくるものだけを記号で答えなさい</u>。なお、文頭にくるものも小文字で示してあります。
- 1 このスーツケースは海外旅行に十分な大きさです。

This [ア the trip abroad / イ is / ウ for / エ enough / オ suitcase / カ big].

2 母は 高尾 駅の前で私を待っていました。

My mother was [ア me / イ of / ウ for / エ in / オ waiting / カ front] Takao Station.

3 全力を尽くすことは、勝つことより大切です。

[ア important / イ doing / ウ more / エ than / オ is / カ your best] winning.

4 できるだけ早くその映画を見に行ったほうがいいですよ。

You should go [ア as soon / イ the film / ウ and / エ as / オ see / カ possible].

5 彼の成功を知って私はとてもうれしくなりました。

The news [ア made / イ happy / ウ me / エ his success / オ of / カ very].

Kenta: H	lave you been to this aquariun	n befo	re?
	To, () I'm really excit		
ア	this is my first time.		
1	I went with my friend.		
ウ	when I was very young.		
工	it depends.		
Kate:	Do you think Cathy is comin	g to th	ne party tomorrow?
Emma:	() She said she bou	ight a	dress for it.
ア	I will lend her this dress.		
イ	Many people are coming.		
ウ	I'm sure she will.		
工	I have known her for a long t	time.	
Customer	: Could you make me a salad	with	out tomatoes?
Waiter:	() That's not a pro	blem.	
ア	I'm afraid not.	イ	Not so good.
ウ	Congratulations.	工	Certainly.
Father:	Amy, those are Mom's shoes	s. ()
Daughter	: Don't worry. Mom said I co	ould b	orrow them.
ア	You shouldn't wear them.		
1	We are going shopping.		
ウ	Can I ask you something?		
工	They are my favorite.		
Husband:	Why don't we go out to dinne	er toni	ght?
Wife:	OK. ()		
Husband:	Sounds good.		
ア	Let me clean up the table.	イ	Shall we eat at home?
ウ	Do you have any idea?	工	What about Thai food

3 空所に入れるのに最も適切なものをア〜エから1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

このページに問題はありません。

次のページに続きます。

4

I 次の Yuko と Kate の E メールのやりとりを読み、あとの問いに対する答えとして最も適切なものをア〜エから1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

From: Sato Yuko

To: Kate Jones

Date: July 29, 18:50

Subject: Summer vacation

Hi! Kate,

Did anything interesting happen to you today? This afternoon I went to school to practice baseball. It was very hot outside today!

By the way, summer vacation is coming soon. I'm planning to go swimming with my family. There are some beautiful beaches near the suburbs of our city. We are going to *Yuigahama Beach* on Sunday, August 5. If you want to come, let's go together. In August, it's a good place to go swimming. We will also have a beach party. In the evening, we may see a beautiful sunset from the beach. You'll like it!

Yuko

From: Kate Jones

To: Sato Yuko

Date: July 29, 19:10 Subject: I'd love to go!

Hi! Yuko,

Thank you for your e-mail. That sounds like a lot of fun! But I don't have anything to wear for swimming, so will you go shopping with me after school tomorrow? I heard *Yuigahama* is one of the most popular beaches for young people, so I have always wanted to go there. I'm looking forward to swimming with you! I can't wait.

Kate

From: Sato Yuko

To: Kate Jones

Date: July 29, 19:50 Subject: No problem!

Hi! Kate,

We are glad you will come. We are going to leave home at 7:30 a.m. and get back home around 7:00 p.m. So, can you come to my house at 7:20 a.m.? Of course I'll go shopping with you! It is very important to choose a good swimsuit. I know some nice shops and I'll take you to them. See you tomorrow.

Yuko

- 1 What is Yuko going to do on August 5?
 - Practice baseball at school.
 - ✓ Go swimming with her family.
 - ウ Enjoy shopping with Kate.
- 2 Why does Kate want to visit the beach?
 - \(\mathcal{T} \) She will have a barbecue there.
 - ✓ It is famous for its beautiful sunset.
 - ウ It is loved by many young people.
 - ☐ She has loved swimming for a long time.
- 3 What time does Yuko want Kate to come to her house?
 - ア At 6:50 a.m.
 - イ At 7:00 a.m.
 - ウ At 7:20 a.m.
 - エ At 7:30 a.m.

Ⅲ 次の広告を読み、あとの英文の空所に入れるのに最も適切なものをア〜エから1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

Mt. Takao Hiking Trip

Tatemachi Hiking Club is going on a hiking trip to Mt. Takao in May. Why don't you join us.? You haven't been hiking before? Don't worry. A Hiking Club member will help you.

When: 8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. on Sunday, May 9

Price: ¥ 1000 (for food)

We will have lunch on the top of the mountain. You only have to bring your hiking shoes.

If you are interested or have any questions, contact the club leader, Ms. Takahashi at XXX-1234.

4	How lo	ng is the hiking trip? — ().	
	ア	For three hours	
	イ	For five hours	
	ウ	For seven hours	
	工	For twenty hours	
5	If you v	vant to know more about the hiking trip, you should ().	
5	If you v	want to know more about the hiking trip, you should (). go to Mt. Takao	
5			
5	ア	go to Mt. Takao	

このページに問題はありません。

次のページに続きます。

5 次の英文を読み、あとの問いに答えなさい。

Have you ever heard of dodos? They are the birds (1)<u>that</u> lived on the islands of Mauritius, Africa.

We do not know much about dodos. (A) example, we do not know what they ate. We do not know how they came to the islands though some people say they were once pigeons. But we know why dodos disappeared.

Their life in the islands of Mauritius was peaceful until 1598. In that year a Dutch ship came to the islands. (2) The ship brought not only humans but also dogs, rats and pigs. They began to eat dodos and their eggs. (3) A century later there were no dodos.

When dodos saw the newcomers, they did not know what they should do. (4) Because they had no enemies before, they did not know that they had to escape. Then they began to understand that the newcomers were their enemies, and tried to escape. But they did not know (5) (______) (______). They could not fly. They could not swim, (_B____). All they could do was to run slowly on the ground.

* dodo ドードー pigeon ハト Dutch オランダの newcomer 新しく来た人(物) enemy 敵 escape 逃 げる

問1 下線部(1)の that と同じ用法の that を持つ文を次のア~ウから1つ選び、記号で答えなさい。

- \mathcal{T} This is my umbrella and <u>that</u> is yours.
- \checkmark Look at the cat <u>that</u> is sleeping.
- ウ I think that Tom is a good doctor.

問2 空所(A)と(B)に入る最も適切な語を、次のア〜ウからそれぞれ1つずつ選び、記号で答えなさい。

- (A) ア In イ To ウ For
- (B) ア too イ either ウ also

下線部(2)を日本語にしなさい。
下線部(3)はいつごろを指しますか。次のア〜エの中から 1 つ選び、記号で答えなさい。 ア 1600 年ごろ イ 1650 年ごろ ウ 1700 年ごろ エ 1800 年ごろ
下線部(4)を日本語にしなさい。なお、they が具体的に何を指しているのかわかるようにすること。
下線部(5)が、「何をしたらよいのか」という意味になるように、() に適する語を 1 語ずつ答えなさい。
次のそれぞれの文について、本文の内容にあっているものは○、異なっているものには×と答えなさい。
 オランダ人は船でモーリシャス諸島にやってきた。
② ドードーが 絶滅 した理由はわかっている。
③ モーリシャス諸島に人間が新たに 到着 すると、ドードーはすぐに 逃 げた。
④ ドードーは速く走ることができた。
本文の内容についての次の質問に対して、それぞれ適切な答えが完成するように、()に適する語を1語ずつ答えなさい。
Where are the islands of Mauritius?
— They are () ().
2 Could dodos fly? — (),()().

[英]	語]		解	答用約	£			
1								
1_		2	3_		4		5	
		_						
6_		7	8_		9		10	
2								
1	2番目	4番目_		2 2番目		4番目		
3	2番目	4番目_		_ 4 2番目		4番目	∄	
5	2番目	4番目_		_				
3								
1_		2	3	4		5		
4								
1_		2	3	4		5		
5								
問 1		問	2 A		В			
問3								
問4								
問 5								
HP ^		,		,				
問6		1				_		
問 7	①			3		<u>4</u>		
問8	1	1						
	0	,		,				
	2	1		1				
			フリガナ					
	受験番号		氏 名				得点	

1	20 点	(2点×10)
_	20 ///	

1<u>ア</u> 2<u>ウ</u> 3<u>エ</u> 4<u>イ</u> 5<u>ウ</u>

6<u>ウ</u> 7<u>エ</u> 8<u>エ</u> 9<u>ウ</u> 10<u>イ</u>

2 15点(3点×5)

1 2番目 ____ イ ___ 4番目 ___ エ ___ 2 2番目 ___ ウ ___ 4番目 ___ エ ___

3 2番目<u>カ</u>4番目<u>ウ</u>4番目<u>オ</u>4番目<u>ア</u>

5 2番目_____ 4番目____ ウ

3 15点(3点×5)

1 ア 2 ウ 3 エ 4 ア 5 エ

4 20点(4点×5)

1<u>イ 2 ウ 3 ウ 4 ウ 5 エ</u>

|5| 30点(1.2点・2.4点 3.3点 4.2点 5.5点 6.2点 7.8点 8.4点)

問1 <u>イ 2</u>点 問2 A ウ B イ

問3 船は人間だけでなく、犬・ネズミ・ブタも連れてきました。

問4 _____ウ____

問5 以前は敵がいなかったので、ドードーは逃げなければならないことを知りませんでした。

問 6 what / to / do

問7 ① O ② O ③ X ④ X

問 8 1 ______ in / Africa

2 No / they / couldn't

	フリガナ	
受験番号	氏 名	

得 点